Santa Margarita Groundwater Agency

SMGWA

Monitoring Well Construction Update - August 10, 2023

Wells are described below in the order in which they are drilled

Bahr Drive Monitoring Well (SMGWA-5)

e Drilling began on May 22
e Groundwater encountered at depth of 43 feet
e Total drilled depth of 70 feet

e Well construction completed on May 24



Geyer Quarry Monitoring Well (SMGWA-8)
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e Drilling began on May 25
e Groundwater encountered at depth of 22 feet
e Total drilled depth of 200 feet

e Well construction completed on May 31



Ruins Creek (SMGWA-3)

e Drilling began onJune 1
e Groundwater encountered at depth of 105 feet
e Total drilled depth of 175 feet

e Well construction completed on June 7



Love Creek Road (SMGWA-7)

Drilling started June 22

Temporary traffic light posted at both ends of the site during construction

Total drilled depth of 185 feet

Well construction completed on June 30



Quail Hollow (SMGWA-6)

e Drilling started July 10
e Groundwater encountered at depth of 75 feet
e Total drilled depth of 140 feet

e Well construction completed on July 14



Nelson Road (SMGWA-4)

e Drilling began on July 31
e Groundwater encountered at depth of 10 feet
e Total drilled depth of 85 feet

e Well construction completed on August 9



Bean Creek (SMGWA-2)

PR 4 a
o .

e Drilling began on August 10
e Planned drilling depth to 80 feet

Funding has been provided in part from the Water Quality, Supply, and
Infrastructure Improvement Act of 2014 and the Parks, Environment, and Water

Bond Act of 2018 through a funding agreement with the California Department of
Water Resources.




